Newburyport Public Library

Board of Directors – Regular Meeting
January 7, 2015
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 5:15 PM by Elizabeth Valeriani. Attending, in addition to Ms. Valeriani, were Kathy Carey, Barbara Dowd, Marcia Edson, Gary Gorski, Bob Gould, Stephen Moore and Sarah White. Also attending was Head Librarian and Recording Secretary Cynthia Dadd.  Monica Blondin, James Connolly, Tom O’Brien, and Mayor Donna Holaday were absent. 
Old Business:

Approval of Minutes 

The minutes of the December 3, 2014 meeting were approved, with corrections, on a motion by Mr. Moore; seconded by Ms. Carey. Ms. White abstained.  
Policy Review

Board members offered various edits and additions to the draft policy on Unattended Children.  The consensus was to accept the policy with the recommended updates. Ms. Dadd will incorporate them into the final version.
Personnel Update

Ms. Dadd told the Board that Jessica Gill had returned from medical leave, with no restriction on her duties. 
Treasures in the Archives
Ms. Dadd told the Board that the Archival Center open house program celebrating the city’s 250th anniversary was a rousing success, with several hundred people visiting in the four hour period. Volunteers and staff were able to make many people aware of the resources of the Archival Center and the response was very enthusiastic.
Art Appraisal 

Ms. White told the Board that she had called and left messages for some appraisers, but had yet to receive a return call. Ms. Dadd said that she would try making some contacts. Ms. White advised her to make certain that any appraiser under consideration is licensed and registered.

Teen Space Opening

Ms. Dadd told the Board that, after many delays due to furniture delivery problems, the new teen space is scheduled to open next week. Ms. Dadd says that it looks great and she is certain that the teens/tweens will enjoy using it. The timing happily coincides with the Midterm Madness study program.

Status of Projects

Ms. Dadd updated the Board on the status of projects.  Work continues on the HVAC retrocommissioning project and should be completed soon. New storm windows were delivered and installation will begin in a few days after the preparation work has been completed. This project also includes making windows on the third floor operable, so screens will be provided.  Once the window project is finished, Ms. Dadd will make arrangements for the upgrade of the video surveillance system with new color analog cameras with wide dynamic range (WDR). Funding for this upgrade is from the NAID (Newburyport Area Industrial Development) Foundation.
New Business:
Children’s Room/Teen Loft News/Adult Programs 
Children’s Room:
Allison provided the following report:

 December was a busy month, with staff answering 654 questions. They also hosted 16 programs with a total of 316 attendees. Mother Goose story times had 48 attendees, Preschool story times had 21, Wonderful Ones story times had 63 and Library Babies had 82. Crafternoons were popular, with 20 attendees and two movies had attendance of 22 people. The Noon Year’s Eve Party was a big success, with 23 people participating in crafts, games and a story. Even more popular was vacation week bingo, with 37 attendees. Going forward, the bingo program will take place monthly.
Teen Loft: 
Jessica provided the following report:

There was higher participation than expected at December programs. Though only 3 teens came to the beading program, held on a day of torrential downpours, 12 teens/tweens participated in the zentangle workshop and 8 people attended a program to make Harry Potter related gifts. The DIY Spa Day program had 10 attendees. In January, teens will be making paper hedgehogs out of weeded books, creating Harry Potter tote bags and trying out a new program called Midterm Madness. Staff will open up the programming spaces to high school students studying for midterms and will provide reference assistance, snacks and beverages.  The Teen Advisory Board is helping to promote this event. If it is successful, it will be repeated during final exam week. The new teen space will also be opened.
Adult Programs:

Novel Ideas: NPL’s Fiction Book Club for Adults –January 14 – The Storied Life of AJ Fikry
Just the Facts Book Club: Nonfiction for Adults –January 27 – Empty Mansions
Film Club – January 7 – These Birds Walk
Other programs :  January 7 – DIY Book Hedgehogs ; January 10 – Powow River Poets Reading Series ; January 20-22 – Midterm Madness ; January 22 – Dumbledore’s Army : Harry Potter Tote Bags ; January 24 - Audubon Society Eagle Festival Scavenger Hunt

January 25 – Concert Series: Music Through the Ages with David Polansky ; Movie Matinees : The Hundred Foot Journey, Saving Mr. Banks, Gravity, The Monuments Men 
December/6 months Statistics
Ms. Dadd distributed a spreadsheet of December circulation statistics as well as the spreadsheet showing six months statistics for a number of service measures. Many of these, such as programs, computer usage and meeting room space, have been heavily used. Ms. Dadd said that in conjunction with the upcoming Long Range Planning process, a user survey will be conducted.
State Aid

Ms. Dadd told the Board that the library and the city have been notified of the first half state aid payment, in the amount of $13,274. This is larger than the first half payment for December 2013. However, as mentioned at the previous meeting, Governor Patrick made a recent reduction to the State Aid for Libraries program. These decreases will be reflected in the second half payment, to be received in the spring.
Other

a. FY16 Budget – Ms. Dadd said that instructions and deadlines were given out at this morning’s City Department Heads meeting.

b. Ms. Dadd distributed and the Board discussed a recent magazine article on libraries that no longer emphasize books.
c. Reading Challenge – Ms. Dadd noted that the library will be sponsoring a reading challenge for adults through May 2015. Readers will be challenged to read books in a variety of categories. Ms. White proposed that Board members participate in the challenge. The consensus was to do this as a group endeavor.
The January library calendar was reviewed. Ms. Dadd reviewed her meeting schedule for January. 
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40PM on a motion by Mr. Moore; seconded by Ms. White.  The next meeting will take place on February 4, 2015 at 5:15PM.
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